BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS

WORKSHOP:  FIRST BUDGET DEVELOPMENT OF THE FY2011/2012

BUDGET & PRESENTATION OF ALTERNATIVE REVENUE OPTIONS

MARCH 10, 2011

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Workshop on Thursday, March 10, 2011 with Chairman Mike Stewart presiding.  Present were Commissioners Lynn Artz, Alan Brock, Jerry Moore, and Randy Merritt.  Also, present were Interim County Administrator Tim Barden, County Attorney Heather Encinosa and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans.

6:27 p.m.  Workshop was called to order.

This is the first scheduled workshop in the development of the FY2011/2012 budget and staff is asking the Board to provide its initial direction in preparation of the budget as well as review the alternative revenue options available to fund critical services and infrastructure needs.
This workshop is intended to accomplish four primary objectives:

1.  Budget Directives

2.  Initiatives for Board consideration to provide balanced and efficient budget plan

3.  Alternative Revenue Options

4.  Anticipated Rolled Back Rate Collection

Board direction to build the budget was at 8.75 mills.  Each division/department including Constitutional Officers was given direction to present a budget with a 5% decrease from the previous year.

No position growth and continued attrition across the County whenever possible.

It was recommended that the Flex Plan be capped and to make contact with the School Board to see if there is a way to combine Health Insurance for both entities in order to save costs, and bring back some different plans with options.
The Board has determined that the $61 Fire MSBU is not sustainable for the long term.  Additional information will be provided at the next Board Meeting.

The majority of the Board is in support of a Solid Waste Assessment, and the Board requested updated information on the Public Services Tax and Communications Tax.
The second budget workshop is scheduled for May 5, 2011.

There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 8:15.

